
THE
REDNOCK
REVIEW
Term 1 - 2024/25
24th October 2024

Click here to 
view a video from

Mr Stratford

Dear Rednock Community,

As we reach the end of Term 1, I would like to take this opportunity
to thank you for your continued support. It has certainly felt like a
long term, and I am sure both our students and staff are looking
forward to a well-deserved break. However, it has also been a term
filled with celebration and achievement, which we have
thoroughly enjoyed sharing with you in our regular reviews. We
sincerely hope you have enjoyed reading them.

When any end of term arrives, I often reflect on what’s gone well,
what we need to improve, and often have a list of hopes for the
term ahead. However, on reflection, one thing is apparent and that
is the vast majority of students who have made this term so
special and get things right in school every day. I also reflect on
the supportive community to which we serve, and would like to
take this opportunity to extend a special thank you to everyone
who supported our recent ‘Meet the Tutor’ event on Tuesday,
22nd October. It was wonderful to see so many parents and carers
engaged in the evening, and the strong turnout at our community
marketplace was a testament to the supportive nature of our
wider school community. Your participation truly helps create a
positive and collaborative environment.

This final edition of the Rednock Review for Term 1 provides key
updates on upcoming events, seeks your support and awareness
of our school’s mobile phone policy, and highlights opportunities
within our local community that you can get involved with over
the half-term break. However, as with every edition, our ambition
is to celebrate our amazing students and share what they’ve been
up to over the past fortnight. As I read through this edition at the

end of a long term, I reflected on what makes
our school truly special; it is clear that it’s the
students who bring life to our building, the
dedication of our staff who provide them with
the opportunities I have loved reading about,
and the strength of the community we serve. I
hope that over the break, both students and
staff can take a little time to reconnect with
what matters most to them and take some well-
earned time for themselves.

We look forward to welcoming our school
community back on Monday, 4th November,
with the usual school timings in place. As Term 2
begins, I kindly ask that you support us in
ensuring that students return in smart uniform,
fully equipped and ready to learn.

For now, I wish you and your families a very
happy and restful half-term.

Best wishes, 

Mike Stratford
Headteacher
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Achievement Heroes 

We’ve had some wonderful Achievement Heroes in the past 2 weeks and we’re extremely proud to celebrate
their achievements. They were nominated for various reasons, all as impressive as the last!

Winners are: Austin, for being an amazing role model, being supportive to a new member of the tutor group
and helping them catch up with their work. Beatrice, for her outstanding performance playing cricket for her
U15 Girls cricket club in the national T20 final.  Hannah, for her outstanding performance as captain in the U15
football team, being a great sports person and always showing the right attitude.  Chloe,  who became a
regional champion and gold medalist in her team kata and silver medalist in her individual kata following her
karate competition at the weekend.  Tara, for being an exemplar Rednock student and showing real kindness
and care to another student who was struggling.  Nova, for a superb start to Year 13, achieving the highest
number of 'Exceptional' ratings on his first report in Year 13. 

Ieuan, for being a role model of what a
Brunel and Rednock student should be,
being very supportive of the younger
students in his tutor group.  Anya, for
making a brilliant start to the year,
showing a fantastic work ethic and
enthusiasm for her studies.  Zac, for
making fantastic progress this year,
becoming incredibly resilient and
independent.  Rosie,  for being
awarded young player of the year for
Cam Ladies Cricket Club. Ty, for 100%
attendance this term, putting in great
effort with his work and having a great
attitude.



Teaching and Learning Focus 

A really important part of our offer at Rednock is our careers
programme, which starts in Year 7 and runs all the way through to
Year 13. Careers education has really changed over the last few
years, and it is no longer solely focused on 'what you want to be
when you grow up'; careers education is about so much more
than that! Through a combination of tutor time activities,
standalone careers lessons taught in the life skills programme,
subject-specific lessons, trips, external speakers, workshops, 'go
to work' days, work experience, enrichment days and assemblies,
students learn about the vast range of different opportunities
available to them in the wider world. They learn about different
types of employment, career pathways, employment sectors,
and the labour market in our local area. We also have a big focus
on developing and identifying students' skills, as we know that
employers are increasingly hiring on skills and attributes, not just
qualifications alone.

A very important aspect of the careers programme is that it is
delivered across the whole curriculum, as the more students
know about the world around them, the more there is for them to
aspire to. Every teacher at Rednock is a teacher of careers, and in
every subject, students receive careers information. This might
be a case study of someone working in a particular area, a
careers information board linking the topics studied to different
jobs, examples of how the skills students are learning will help
them in later life, a talk from a professional, or a trip to a
business in the local area. We are always looking to expand our
offer at Rednock, and would be delighted to hear from you if you
think you could contribute.

All subject areas also have display boards to inform students
about careers related to that subject and to support the careers
education delivered in lessons.

Cheltenham Literature Event

On Sunday 13th October six of our students won
the opportunity to perform their own poetry at
Cheltenham Literature Festival. Their poems were
a result of two workshops run by a local poet who
helped them curate and develop their work. The
incredible event was hosted by Amnesty
International and was centred around the idea of
human rights, a topic which seems increasingly
important today. Their performances were
brilliant, inspiring and moving and they made all
of Rednock very proud. A massive well done to
Rosie, Isla, Ruza, Amelia, Rosanna and Charlotte.



Polite Notice

If you are dropping your
children at school please can
you drive through the car park
very carefully.  The area is very
busy, especially in the morning.
Please also avoid stopping in
the red bus drop off areas as
this can cause significant
disruption at the start of the
school day.

Mobile Phones in School

As we approach the half-term break, we’d like to remind parents, carers,
and students that mobile phones are not permitted for use during school
hours for students in Years 7-11. Phones should remain off and stored
away from the first bell to the last bell of the school day unless students
have been directed to use them by staff. Recently, we've noticed an
increase in phone confiscations, so we feel this is a timely reminder of our
policy.

There is growing concern around teenage social media use. Research
increasingly links rising social media engagement with worsening mental
health among young people. It’s crucial that we, as educators, parents,
and carers, are aware of the minimum age requirements for social media
platforms. For example, teenagers must be at least 13 years old to use
apps like Snapchat, Facebook, and Instagram, while WhatsApp has a
minimum age requirement of 16.

This week, Josh MacAlister MP led a debate in Parliament on the Safer
Phones Bill, which aims to make smartphones less addictive for children
and to empower families and educators to reduce screen time. For those
interested in learning more, the NSPCC website provides valuable
guidance on managing social media use and its impact on young people.

Rednock Swing Band Gigs

Look out for our fantastic musician’s
performing at events across our local
community next month!

Dursley Fireworks 
Recreational Ground, Dursley

Saturday, 2nd November.

Gates open and the band starts playing at 5pm.

Cam Christmas Lights Switch On

Saturday, 30th November, 3pm-5pm

Outside the Lower Cam Post Office.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media/


Key Stage 3 Awards Evening

Two weeks ago today we held our annual KS3 Awards Evening (for Years 7, 8 and 9), celebrating the hard work,
dedication and success of our students over the past academic year.  What a wonderful evening and thank you to
everyone who came along and gave their support.  We really couldn’t be prouder of all the students!  We also
wanted to thank those students who gave us some fantastic musical performances across the evening, Thomas
on the acoustic guitar, Evie on the trumpet and Theo on the saxophone.

Awards were given out across all subject areas recognising both ‘Outstanding Attainment’ and ‘Outstanding
Effort and Progress’.   A special mention must go to this year’s ‘Overall’ winners in each year group.  For ‘Overall
Attainment’ in Years 7, 8 and 9 we have  Cerys, Rosanna and Leo. Winners of the ‘Overall Effort and Progress in
Years 7, 8 and 9 are Florence, Aaron and Esme. Finally, the Literacy Award went to Elina.

For those students unable to attend the evening event, we held a ‘celebratory breakfast’ in school this morning
to ensure their exceptional achievements are celebrated.  A big well done to all of this year’s winners!



Year 12 Mental Health First Aid Training

On Friday 11th October, we were really lucky to welcome back the brilliant Sarah Frazer from MHFA England,
who ran a mental health first aid training course for some of our Year 12 students. It was a really interesting
afternoon, and we learnt lots about what mental health is, strategies that we can use to benefit our own
mental health and the mental health of others, and what to do if someone expresses that they may be
struggling with their mental health. We had some really good conversations around stigma and how this can
impact mental health, and worked our way through different scenarios to practice our communication and
listening skills, and to apply what we learnt in the training. Overall, the session was really fun and we learnt
lots! We can't wait to start making a difference to our school communities as Community Connectors. 
Written by Isaac Irvine (Year 12)    

Senior Maths Challenge 

Students in Year 12 and Year 13 took part in the UKMT
Senior Maths Challenge at the start of the month. This
involves dealing with some of the highest level of problem
solving and application of mathematics available to under
18's. All who took part and gave it their best deserve a
huge well done, but particular congratulations go out to
those that achieved a Bronze, Silver or Gold,
outperforming students in their age group across the
country. Notably one student,  Béla, scored high enough
to be automatically entered into the more challenging
next level of the competition.  



Y12 Trip to the University of South Wales

Year 12 Health and Social Care students visited the University of
South Wales where they undertook a variety of different workshops
using the skills they have learnt in lessons and applying them to a
practical environment. 

The students had the chance to embed their skills in the simulation
centre, where they assessed different patients (mannequins) in
different situations; one of the favourite cases was in the
University's ICU simulator centre where the group worked together
to read heart rate graphs, x rays and had to monitor the patient.
One of the students explained, "the simulation centre was
fascinating and the mannequins looked really real, this has really
inspired me to study Health in the future". The students also had an
experience in the midwifery suite and learnt about different careers
in the health sector. It was a brilliant, informative and inspiring day. 

Year 10 Health & Social Care

In their lessons, Year 10 Health and Social Care students
have been recapping the development of infancy and
childhood through the use of paint, specifically looking at
fine and gross motor skills and how these skills grow
through the ages of 0-8 years old. 



Careers Corner
Who is who in Careers

All teachers are teachers of careers!
Please do chat to your tutor, your
subject teachers, your CLs and the
Sixth Form team at any time.

Dr Craig leads the careers
programme at Rednock - she can be
contacted on
helen.craig@rednockschool.org.uk
or found in room 125.

Mr Justice is our independent
careers advisor. He works
Thursdays and Fridays and can be
contacted at
tim.justice@rednockschool.org.uk

Mrs Amato is the careers
administrator. Please contact her
through the admin office -
admin@rednockschool.org.uk to
organise a careers interview
appointment 

Work experience for Year 10 students

Although this will be 'officially' launched and
the forms handed out in November, it is
worth starting to think about what you would
like to do in the week commencing 9th June
2025, as some of the best local placements
are competitive and need very early
application.  Last week, Dr Craig met with
students who are interested in work
experience at Cotswold Archaeology.  If you
missed it, or need the details, you can find
them on SatchelOne.  

Year 11 Next Steps

We have completed the first round of careers
interviews (mostly in small groups) for Year 11
students, and tutors will now be collecting
data about students' plans so that we can
pick up those who need further guidance.  If
your child is in Year 11 and would like a
further careers interview, please ask them to
speak to their tutor in the first instance.

Download this helpful
booklet from
Gloucestershire County
Council about next steps...

Boost programme

Last week representatives of Gloucestershire Police came
into school to run their 'Boost' mental health program. On
Tuesday they worked with the whole of Year 12, teaching
them strategies for self-regulation and managing their
mental health. Year 12 could then choose whether or not to
participate further in the program by presenting to Year 7
students. On Thursday the Boost team were back in school
preparing Year 12 for teaching the first session to Year 7.  In
groups of 3 or 4 they took a whole Year 7 class for an hour,
explaining about self-regulation, teaching students what
happens in the brain when we 'flip our lids' and then taking
them outside on the field to demonstrate with bottles of
cola.  Everyone thoroughly enjoyed themselves and Year 12
did an absolutely outstanding job and should feel very
proud of what they achieved. Over the coming weeks, the
Year 12 teams will teach two more lessons to Year 7 to
complete the program.

https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/media/jp0pr1jn/gcc_4255-whats-next-booklet-2024_dev1.pdf
mailto:helen.craig@rednockschool.org.uk
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Trip to Normandy and Paris

Earlier in October, we took 39 Rednock students to Normandy and Paris. After a 16-hour coach and ferry journey,
with a brief stop in the beautiful town of Honfleur, we finally arrived at our Chateau near Bayeux. Highlights
included: a trip to the Mont Saint Michel and visits to British, American and German Second World War
cemeteries. Students also went to Bayeux market to take part in a team task: buy lunch for 5 euros per person
and take it back to the Chateau for presentation and consumption. Then, after a final night of snail eating and
disco dancing, we got up VERY early and headed to Paris for a trip up the Montparnasse Tower, lunch in a
restaurant near the Arc de Triomphe, a boat excursion on the Seine and a brief visit to the Stade de France. With
a final arrival time of 3:30am, the students returned exhausted but with fantastic memories, especially those
who were making their first trip abroad. Here are some of the photo highlights.  



Seville 2024

59 students and 5 staff members were lucky enough to be able to spend 4 days exploring the beautiful city of
Seville last week. On Thursday we walked (and walked) and saw some of the city's most famous sites, such as
the Parque María Luisa, the Torre de Oro and the Bullring. 

On Friday, we visited the famous Real Alcázar and the Cathedral with its famous Giralda (bell tower). It is one
of the largest cathedrals in the world and its bell tower was first built in 1198, when the site was a mosque
before the Christian reconquest. We then went to sample traditional Spanish cuisine and to watch a
Flamenco performance in the world’s only museum dedicated to the artform. The artists were world class and
the students were all very impressed! 

78,263 steps later and we were back home!



Year 10 Photography 

Our Year 10 GCSE Photography students continue to produce some wonderful work. We hope you will
enjoy this week’s  selection of photographs taken by some of the group exploring the theme of ‘Water’.
Contributions from Kade, Madison, Ella H, Oliver, Zoe, Jensen, Zac, Archie, Maisie, Ryan

Open Space

The Open Space, our space for LGBT students has moved day and
relaunched with a new program of activities.  We now meet on
Thursday lunchtimes in the Faraday room, and all are welcome to
come and have lunch and socialise with us.  We started off by
painting some mascots for the group in the form of pet rocks!



GITEP SCITT is a unique collaboration between all the secondary schools in

Gloucestershire who work together in a SCITT (school-centred initial teacher

training). We have been asked to share details that the GITEP Business with

Economics course is now live! Please follow this link to find out more.

They also have courses available in many more subject areas .  Full details

can be found on their website.

Have you considered a career in teaching?

Save the Date:  The School of Rock Fund Raising Quiz!

Friday 13th December.  Join us for a fantastic evening of quiz night fun, raising money to support our
fabulous upcoming school production, School of Rock!  Look out for more details of how to buy your
tickets next term!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rFqlBMEC7lo
https://gitep.org.uk/about-gitep/
https://gitep.org.uk/business-with-economics/
https://gitep.org.uk/about-gitep/


 Spooky Pumpkin Carving Competition: A Battle of Creativity Among Our School Communities!

From eerie halloween characters to
community inspired designs, each
community showcased their unique
approach to carving. The competition was
fierce, with students carefully crafting their
pumpkins to reflect the spirit of Halloween
and demonstrate their pride in their
community.

This October, students from our four school
communities — Brunel, Darwin, Jenner, and
Hubble — unleashed their creativity in a
thrilling pumpkin carving competition. The
event, held as part of a larger community-
wide celebration, brought together talented
carvers from each community to design the
spookiest, most imaginative pumpkins ever
seen!

Students from all year groups
had to try and solve the Emoji
Quiz, working out the phrase
using the pictures as clues.
Not an easy task!

Community Championship Challenge!

Congratulations to Darwin who are the winners of
this week’s Community Championship Challenge! 

Intercommunity Sport

During the last week of term students have been
representing their communities in intercommunity
sport. 

The girls have been focusing on intercommunity
netball. We have seen lots of close matches and
some lovely team work throughout KS3. We have
seen some lovely shooting skills too!

The boys have been taking part in intercommunity
touch rugby on the astro. Matches have been
competitive and students have worked hard on using
skills they have learnt in lessons. 

Well done everyone who took part!



Netball news!

During the week beginning 7th October, our Rednock Netball teams played St Peter’s. On the Tuesday after a
very wet journey, the Year 9 and Year 10 teams made it to St Peter’s. Year 9 played a tough and tall St
Peter’s team and although they played well they lost 7-20.  Year 10 demonstrated a determined and very
mature attitude towards their game and drew with St Peter’s 12-12. A fantastic start to their Year 10
campaign. 

On the Thursday, the Year 7 and Year 8 St Peter’s teams came to Rednock.  In their first ever Netball game
together, Year 7 were patient and polite in their game. Lots to work on but a great attitude!  Year 8 played
really well in a close contest and came out on top to win their game 6-8.

A great first run of fixtures and lots of fun had by all!

The U15 Girls Football Team

The U15 Girls Football Team has enjoyed success
this term in the ESFA Playstation Schools Cup.
After a tough but hard fought game against
Denmark Road in Round 1, the girls won by a score
line of 3-2 with goals from Emmi and two from
Libby. The stand out performance from this game
came from Poppy, who was absolutely fantastic
and kept us in the game a number of times.

The girls progressed through to another home
fixture against Five Acres School in Round 2. This
proved to be a bigger challenge that the girls
faced very well with only 12 players. But they won,
by yet another 3-2 score line with goals from
Hannah, Emmi and Betty.

After half term the girls will play their Round 3
fixture away to Kings Oak Academy in Bristol. 



U12's Boys Rugby Team

The U12's boys rugby team had their first ever fixture this week as they played against Severn Vale School from
Gloucester. It was a close fought contest where lots of excellent rugby was played in tricky conditions. Rednock
started brightly by scoring 3 tries in the first half thanks to Oscar T, but Severn Vale finished the stronger of the
two sides resulting in a 20-20 draw at the full time whistle.  
The boys must be commended for their application of the skills they have been learning in lessons and at rugby
club and here's to many more fixtures for this group. 

Year 8 Boys Stroud Rugby Tournament

Year 8 boys had their annual rugby tournament at
Archway. Playing in shortened games of 10 minutes
against seven other schools, the boys were a credit.
They have worked hard on the basics of support
play and passing, with some more work needed on
our tackling skills! 

On the evening we managed to score a couple of
tries courtesy of Oliver B. Fin P-H was named as the
Rednock Player of the Day by the rest of the team. 

Moving forwards into some school matches into
term 2, this gives us a solid platform with room to
improve. Well done all - a reminder - Year 8 practice
is on a Wednesday after school next term. 

A special well done...

Congratulations to Elodie (left) in
Year 7 who has been selected for
the U12 Gloucestershire County
Cricket Girls Performance
Programme 2025.

Also, to Rosie (right) in Year 10
who has been awarded young
player of the year for Cam Ladies
Cricket Club.



The Rednock Crusaders
Chapter Two:

Let's get the band back together!

The next morning was filled with the scent of sunshine, and the thunder and hail from the previous night had
dried up completely. Liam Jenner and Lucy Darwin had left the house for school. Hopping onto the bus, they
slowly advanced to the end, sitting at the back alone — or what they thought would be alone.

“You wanted to talk?” asked Harvey Brunel, sitting on a seat next to the “siblings”.  Confusion spread across
Lucy Darwin’s face, as she couldn’t recall contacting Brunel so soon after her dream. 

“Thanks for meeting us, Bro. Lucy has something she wants to tell us. Hang on, where's Hubble?” questioned
Liam. 

Lucy rapidly scanned the bus, trying to find Harvey’s cousin. However, she came to a quick conclusion that
Eden Hubble was not going to show. 

“She said for me to fill her in later. You know, since her dad's death, she’s become a bit… distant. You of all
people should know that.” Lucy’s mind faded to the last time she remembered having a heartfelt conversation
with Eden, but that image didn’t last long as Harvey Brunel snapped her back to reality. 

“What did you want to tell us?” asked Harvey, as Lucy started to fill him in on her dream. Most of the ride there
was them talking back and forth, with Harvey Brunel  questioning every scientific problem he saw in her idea.
“With me being in Sixth Form, I can probably do the chemical bits, but I still need you three to do the other
piece; I am useless in DT,” said Brunel, picking his bag up as the bus came to a halt in front of the school. 

“Three?” questioned Lucy, as she knew Eden Hubble would never agree to sit and work with her in the DT room
after what went down between them last Christmas. 

“I'm sure I can get my cousin to do this just this once, but you'll need to prove to her that you can be trusted,”
Harvey said and started to walk away from them.

Eyes full of melancholy and longing, Harvey slowly turned back to face them. “I forgave you, I sat down and I
listened to your crazy ideas. You really hurt Eden; she might not be so forgiving.” His eyes snapped back to their
usual cheery disposition, and the sadness and gloom evaporated. “Fix that and you might be able to become the
youngest people to try and solve global warming!” he joked, hopping off the bus and walking away with his other
friends. 

“Well, looks like it's up to us,” said Liam. His voice filled with sarcasm as he strolled off the bus and into the dark
abyss known as school, leaving Lucy with a head swimming with her own thoughts and regrets. The breakup had
been hard, and at the time of her father’s death. Maybe it was her fault. Maybe this was a bad idea…

To be continued…

The story continues!

Our English Ambassadors (Evie, Elina, Ellie, Ieuan, Charlotte , Ruza and Eli) are working on a
story which we are serialising in each issue. Please sit back, put your feet up and and enjoy the
second chapter of, ‘The Rednock Crusaders’!



Upcoming Girls Sports Fixtures

11/11/2024 U14 Netball

13/11/2024 Y11 Netball

20/11/2024 U13 Football

21/11/2024 Y10 Netball

Upcoming Boys  Sports Fixtures

05/11/2024 Y7 & Y11 Rugby

06/11/2024 Y8 Rugby

07/11/2024 Y9 Rugby

09/11/2024 Y7 Rugby

12/11/2024 Y11 Rugby

13/11/2024 Y8 Rugby

14/11/2024 Y7 & Y9 Rugby

Book Club (KS4) -  Tuesday (Week A)

Rocket Club –  Thursday

Hack Wednesday - Wednesday lunchtime

Code Club (KS3) - Every lunchtime

Chess Club - Monday & Wednesday lunchtime

Dance Club - Thursday  

School Production Rehearsals - Tuesday (Full cast) &

Wednesday (principal cast only)

School Production Band - Wednesday

Debate Club – Wednesday 

DT Club - Wednesday  

DT Coursework and Skills Clinic  - Thursday 

Dyslexia Drop-In - Thursday lunchtime

Further Maths – Wednesday

Homework Club - Tuesday & Wednesday

Lunch Club – Every lunchtime

Open Space - Friday lunchtime 

Quiet Study - Monday/Thursday/Friday

Recorder Group - Wednesday registration

Swing Band Rehearsal - Thursday

Warhammer 40k / Age of Sigmar Club - Friday

Sport Studies Catch Up – Tuesday

Sports Clubs

All PE after school clubs start at 3.10pm and finish
at 4.15pm, unless specified on this list

Tuesday
After school - Netball - Girls - Years 10 - 11 

After school - Rugby - Boys - Year 7 & Year 10 - 11
Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 11 

Wednesday
After school - Football - Girls - All Years 

After school - Rugby - Boys - Year 8 
Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 9 - 10 

Thursday
After school - Netball - Girls – Year 7 – 9

After School – Rugby – Boys – Year 9
Lunchtime - Badminton - Girls and Boys – Year 8 

School Clubs

Click here to see times, year groups and
 locations for the below clubs:

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/10/10083749/School-Club-poster-Term-1-1.pdf
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https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/10/10083749/School-Club-poster-Term-1-1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/10/10083749/School-Club-poster-Term-1-1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/0a6174f1f33c241666a4ab5f32b83aa2/uploads/2024/10/10083749/School-Club-poster-Term-1-1.pdf


Sadly, a number of books don’t make it
back to the LRC. We try to give students the

best and widest selection to choose from
but overdues really limits others’ choices.
Please return overdue books - charges for
replacements will be added to ParentPay

after half-term.

Date Year Group Event 

24/10/2024 All End of Term 1

25/10/2024 All Inset Day (staff only in school)

04/11/2024 All Start of Term 2

14/11/2024 Y12 & 13 (specific students) Theatre Trip (Othello) Stratford Upon Avon

18/11/2024 - 20/11/2024 Y7-Y11 Flu vaccinations

28/11/2024 Sixth Form Open Evening

29/11/2024 All Inset Day 3 (staff only in school)

Learning Resource Centre 

It’s been wonderful to see so many students enjoying
reading and the power it gives them - the power to be
empathetic towards others, the power to travel the world
(through the pages of their book) and the power to use a
wider, more expressive vocabulary.

Remember, reading for just 20 minutes a day is part of
your homework but it’s also GOOD FOR YOU!

Dates for your Diary

Last week saw the arrival of a Scholastic book Fair -
our very own pop-up bookshop. Sales from the fair
means more books for students to read, so thank you
to all concerned. 




